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New education centre for Bibra Lake 
• 

Inspired by the Herdsman Lake Wildlife 
Centre, the initial ideas for the recently 
opened Cockburn Wetlands Education 
Centre were seeded some five or six 
years ago. 

The new centre will provide a workspace 
the Wetlands Conservation Society, 

, nends of Bibra Lake and the Coolbellup 
Scouts. 

According to Wetlands Conservation 
Society president, Dr Philip Jennings, the 
centre aims to become a focus for 
wetland education and management in 
the southern metropolitan area. 

In particular, it will provide information for 
visitors to the Beeliar Regional Park. 

The Beeliar Regional Park consists of 
two parallel chains of wetlands. It 
includes most of the wetlands in the 
Cities of Cockburn, Melville and 
Kwinana. 

Dr Jennings said the Wetlands 
Conservation Society got many requests 
for information from government and 
industry representatives, locals and 
students wanting to know more about 

,tlands. 

'"For example, they ask 'why does the 
- _ lake go green? what's eutrophication?

and what causes midge problems?' 

"We hope to provide a place where 
people can increase their understanding 
of wetland values and issues." 

It is envisaged that volunteers will 
provide talks and guided tours of nearby 
wetlands and banksia woodlands. 

The centre will be seeking sponsorship 
to fund a coordinator to manage 
volunteer activities and pay for the 
development of educational programmes 
and information services. 

Currently running costs are being met by 
the hire of facilities and donations from 
the community. 

The Gordon Reid Foundation for 
Conservation has provided some funds 
for display material. 

The centre will be a base for community 
conservation projects. 

Plans are underway to plant 6000 local 
trees; jarrah, sheoak, wattles and 

paperbarks, to create nature trails and 
bird hides. 

Cheryl Osborne is supervisor of a 12-
month Youthlink programme (a Lotteries 
Commission initiative) based at the 
centre. She is training six local Aboriginal 
youths in landcare techniques. They are 
currently cleaning up and landscaping 
the site. 

The area around Bibra and North Lake is 
recognised as a significant Aboriginal 
site. It was used as a main camping 
ground and congregation area for the 
local Beeliar group. 

It is hoped that the centre will beq,ome a 
focus for Aboriginal heritage, youth 
programmes and a variety of outdoor 
education. The Coolbellup scouts will 
use the centre for their activities. 

The Cockburn Wetlands Education 
Centre is on Hope Road, Bibra Lake, on 
the eastern shores of Bibra Lake. 

Some readers may be familiar with the 
building as the November Ecoplan 
workshop was held there. 

A variety of waterbirds and beautiful 
stands of swamp paperbark can be seen 
in the area surrounding the centre.The 
centre consists of a gallery, meeting 
room, offices, library and a small hall. 

The Wetlands Conservation Society 
welcome new members who would like 
to contribute to the establishment of the 
centre. 

For more information contact Philip 
Jennings on (09) 337 7113 or Cheryl 
Osborne at the education centre on 
(09) 417 8460.
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